
Well, we’ve made it to the middle of the year and Term 3, 
longer days and spring is now just around the corner.  As 
always it has proven to be a very busy term with lots 
happening in the school.  The term kicked off with the 
Exploring Community Camps in Arthurs Pass and 
culminated with the Secondary Production at the end of last 
week, and what a fantastic production it was. I was very 
impressed by the professionalism of the cast and crews and 
the degree of complexity within the scenes.  There seemed 
to always be two or three things happening on stage at any 
one time, making the producing of the production a whole 
lot more difficult for both cast and crews.  A big 
congratulation to Sarah Cassidy for producing the show, 
very closely supported by Philip Biddlecombe, our music 
teacher. To the rest of the cast and crew, ka mau te wehi 
(outstanding)!  

The school focus for this week has been around showing 
Integrity in the Library and what this should look like in the 
school.  Teachers have discussed this with students and 
looked at such things as no food or drink in the Library, 
keeping the library clean and returning items on time and 
after use.  The library is one of our larger shared spaces and 
an area we must work together to ensure we make the best 
use of it.  Students need to also be aware that the library is a 
community space and that we need to be considerate of 
outside users coming into the library.  At yesterday’s 
assembly, I also talked to the school about Integrity with a 
major focus on rubbish.  It has become apparent that we are 
rubbish about looking after our rubbish at Hurunui College. 
Although the students do not bring the large majority of 
rubbish into the school, they certainly contribute to the 
majority of rubbish that is left around the school grounds. 
Chippie packets, food wrappers, orange peels, and glad wrap 
makes up the most of what gets blown and left around the 
school.  Although we can do rubbish duties and school-wide 
clean ups, this does not address the problem on how and 
why the rubbish is getting there in the first place.  In many 
cases it is not intentional, but relates more to absent 
mindedness and not dealing with the rubbish when it is 
created; but whatever the cause, it is still there.  We will 
focus next term on trying to change our mindsets around 
rubbish and families can do their bit to help.  Using reusable 
containers, removing wrappers and peeling oranges prior to 
going into the lunch box will make a significant difference to 
what could be left around the school.  The more we can 
prevent rubbish and especially plastics ending up in our 
ditches and drains the better off our environment will be.  
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I will do a feature early next term on our local sporting 
representatives. If you do have a child who has achieved a 
higher honour and it is likely that we might not know 
about it at school please get in touch or drop us an email 
so that they are not missed out. Also a reminder that on 
Wednesday 2nd August the school will be having an early 
finish to follow up on work done at the teacher only day 
earlier in the term. Students will be released at 2.00pm and 
bus students can expect to be home an hour earlier.  

Lastly, we wish our Area School Sports Representatives all 
the best as they head off to Whangarei on Sunday to 
compete at the Area Schools National Sporting 
Tournament. We know they will do us proud.  

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck 

Tumuaki - Principal 

Mid Winter Dip  Everything from toe dipping to full 
immersion - the Mid Winter Dip took place last week.  
 House Point Results: 1st Sumner, 2nd Mason, 3rd Taylor,  
4th Sheppard  



RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  You 
have earned points for your House.  The following people have had 
their names drawn to receive a principal's reward; see Mr Beck. 

Year 0-7 Ian McNaughton for trying his hardest and joining in 
 the reading group.  

Year 8-13 Bradley White for demonstrating excellence and 
 working in class. 

 

COMING EVENTS 

Week 10 

 7 Jul Last day of Term 2 

Term 3, Week 1 

 24 Jul First day of Term 3 

 26 Jul Nils and Elisa, depart New Zealand 

Week 2 

 2 Aug School closing at 2.00pm, Staff PD 

 4 Aug Year 7-13 Ski Trip 

Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and follow 
the link to our school calendar for further school events. 

 

NZQA Fees The NZQA fees of $76.70 can now be paid. Full 
payment is due to the school office by Friday 4 August (Week 2, 
Term 3). Year 11-13 students must pay their fees to have their results 
from internal and external assessments recorded on their Record of 
Achievement, and to receive certificates. The School passes the fees 
to NZQA. Please pay the fees directly to the School Office. Cheques 
are to be made out to Hurunui College. Any money unpaid after 13 
September incurs an additional $50 fee, payable to NZQA. Financial 
assistance is available for all families holding a community services 
card and / or a WINZ benefit. The account will be reduced to $20 
per child with an approved financial assistance application. Financial 
assistance is also available to families having MORE than two 
children entered for NCEA qualifications either here or at other 
schools. Contact the school office for an application form.  

 

BILLETS STILL WANTED: German School Volunteers  We will be 
welcoming two new volunteers to the school early in Term 3.  What 
we are hoping to do again, is to initially billet these two volunteers 
within our community.  It is hoped that this will allow them to better 
adjust to life in New Zealand and provide them with additional 
support and socialisation before they move into the school 
hostel.  The period of billeting we are asking for is up to four weeks 
and this could be shared over a number of families.  If you are 
interested and would like to help, please phone the school office or 
email me, jt@hurunuicollege.school.nz 

 

School Sport Report 

Basketball: Senior basketball, no games end of term Friday 7th July 

Results from last week were as follows: 

 Hurunui Girls:  won 38-22 

 Hurunui Mixed team: lost by default 

 Hurunui Senior boys: withdrawn from competition 

  

Hurunui College Annual Ski Trip Year 7-13 students only. Friday 
4th August or ppd Friday 11th August. A permission letter has been 
sent home this week for an indication of numbers for our annual ski 
trip to Mt Lyford Ski Area. Please ensure this is returned promptly 
with appropriate details and forms completed, due to school holidays 
and it being week 2 back in Term 3. 

 

School Office Closed The office will be closed from 3.30pm Friday 
7 July , reopening 8.30am Monday 24th July.  Have a happy holiday.  

 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
THANK YOU to the businesses and individuals that have supported 

and sponsored our students representing Hurunui College at the 
Area Schools Tournament these holidays.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fletcher Earl 
Rugby 

Proudly sponsored by 

Hawarden Four Square 

03 3144037 

Blair Wilkins 
Rugby, Volleyball 
Proudly sponsored by  

Pyramid Valley Engineering 

John & Jane Stanley 

Waikari RD 

Ph: 03 3144 578  

 

Jackson Bau 
Football 
Proudly sponsored by 

Patoa Farms Ltd 

724 Medbury Road   

Hawarden RD 

Ph 03 3144987 

 

Flynn Crean 
Rugby/Basketball 
Proudly sponsored by 

A.C.E. Bale Wrapping 

(Adrian Costello)  

Hawarden RD 

Ph: 03 3144 418 

 

Blair Norton 
Rugby/Volleyball 

Proudly sponsored by 

Robert Honeybone Builders 

Gemmells Road 

Hawarden RD 

Ph 03 3144 026  

 

Henry Earl 
Golf 

Proudly sponsored by 

Karetu Downs Farm Stay 

Ph 03 3144584 

Jacob Unsworth 

Rugby, Ki O Rahi  
Proudly sponsored by 

Chore Boy 2001 Ltd  

128 Horlsey Down Road 

Hawarden 7385 

PH: 03 3144111 

Mob: 027 4543203 

and 

Living Waters Hurunui, 47 Princes Street, Waikari  

Ph 261 5114 

Krista Vernal 
Basketball 
Proudly sponsored by 

 

 
26 Lyndon St, Culverden 

03 315 8470 
www.leodunneltd.co.nz 

mailto:jt@hurunuicollege.school.nz


CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 9TH JULY 2017 

Anglican 10.00am Waikari Anglican 

Catholic 8.30am Hawarden  

Presbyterian 10.00am Waikari Anglican 

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes Street, 
Waikari 

 

THANK YOU Kiwiwatch would like to thank everyone who elected 
us to receive a donation at Amberley Shell.  We received $1044.  
Thanks especially to Clare Tweed.  We will use the money to buy 
tramping gear that students can borrow.   Tim Kelly 

 

SINCERE AND GRATEFUL THANKS to the Hurunui Fire Fighters 
who saved my house from a very intense garage fire on Thursday 
night.               Bill Huxford 

 

HEALTHY LIVING INFORMATION EVENING 

Tuesday 11th July7 pm, Hawarden Fire Brigade.  

 Is ‘feeling healthy’ one of the changes would you like to make 
to your lifestyle? 

Join us to learn about the principles of living healthy; wholesome 
food, targeted nutritional products, goal setting, exercise and 
positive body image. 

 

RED SOCKS CHALLENGE Hi Team!  This year I am taking part in 
the Red Socks Challenge- in which I am running my first ever half 
marathon along part of the Heaphy Track on the West Coast, in 
order to raise funds for the Sir Peter Blake Trust who do an 
amazing job providing opportunities to the up and coming 
generation of young leaders, adventurers and environmentalists.  

Sir Peter Blake was one of our greatest New Zealanders. He loved 
adventure, but he loved our environment even more and he led by 
example in order to inspire New Zealander's to lead the way in 
looking after our natural environment; to identify new and 
innovative solutions to the challenges we face and go forward with 
hope and determination to make a positive change. He literally went 

COMMUNITY NOTICES to the ends of the earth and around the globe to bring attention to 
our need to look after the world we live in. And now its our turn.  

You can do a world of good by supporting me while I complete my 
challenge in my Red Socks. You can donate by finding me 
at www.redsockschallenge.org.nz and you never know it may help 
you in the future!  

Thanks, Miriam Clark- Head Student, Year 13 

 

HAWARDEN NETBALL, SATURDAY 8TH JULY 

10.30am Hawarden C vs Culverden C Court 2 

11.30am Hawarden A vs Waiau A Court 1 

 Hawarden PB vs Hanmer PA Court 2 

11.45am Hawarden Red FF5 vs Culv Black FF5 Court 3 

12.30pm Hawarden Blue FF5 vs Culv Red FF5 Court 3 

1.30pm Hawarden PA vs Waiau PA Court 2 

2.30pm Hawarden B vs Hanmer B Court 1 

 

HURUNUI RUGBY DRAW, SATURDAY 8TH JULY 

Div 1 14:45 Kaiapoi  vs Hurunui Kai Oval 

Div 2 14:30 Huru Div 2 vs. Amberley Cul1 

U18 14:00 Celtic  vs. Hurunui Celtic 2 

U14½  14:00 Kaiapoi  vs. Amb-Hurunui  Kai Oval  

U13 11:45 Ohoka  vs. Hurunui  Mand 1 

U11½ 10:30 Ashley Blue  vs. Hurunui Blue Lob Lwr 1 

 10:30 Woodend  vs. Hurunui Black Woodend 

U10 12:10 Hurunui  vs. Ohoka Red Cul Jnr 3 

U9 10:00 Hurunui  BYE  

U8 11:05 Ohoka Red vs. Hurunui Black Mand Jnr 4  

 11:05 Saracens Red vs. Hurunui Blue Sbk Jnr 7 

U7 10:50 Ohoka Red  vs. Hurunui Mand Jnr 6 

U7 10:00 Ohoka Grn vs. Hurunui Black  Mand Jnr 8 

 10:50 Saracens Red vs. Hurunui  Blue  Sbk 4B 

 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI TOY LIBRARY AGM Thursday 27th July, 
7.30pm.  Star and Garter.  All welcome. 

 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI TOY LIBRARY is closed for the school 
holidays.  We will reopen 3.15pm-3.45pm, Monday 24th July.  
Membership is $35 per year.  New members welcome. 

 

HAWARDEN A&P SHOW AGM A friendly reminder that the 
Hawarden Show AGM will take place in the Hawarden Hall 
7.30pm Thursday 10th August. This will be our last official event as 
show Presidents. We wish to thank everyone for their support over 
our time involved with the show. We have enjoyed our time as 
show presidents.      Iain & Jac Wright 

 

Waikari School FAST End Of Term Movie Night 
CELEBRATE THE END OF TERM! 
We will be showing the movie "SING" this Friday night (7th July) 
at the Waikari Hall.  We encourage families to bring along their 
dinner, beanbags, cushions etc to have a fun/comfortable night! 
Starts at 5.30pm  with the movie commencing at 6pm. 
Queries to Lisa Barton 021 386 846/ Maya Fricker 021 048 1744 
GOLD COIN DONATION FOR ADMISSION, ALL WELCOME  
 

HAWARDEN  WAIKARI MINIATURE  RIFLE CLUB MEMBERS 
CHAMP SCORES 

South lsland Champs 24th June 2017 

Katrina Quigley A Grade 394.21 1st 

Darryn Quigley A Grade 384.30 

Ashburton Champs  lst July 2017 

Darryn Quigley A Grade 295.15 3rd 

Katrina Quigley A Grade 295.08 4th 

Ashley Marsh C Grade 289.10 3rd 

Angus McIlraith C Grade 283.10 6th 

Hawarden Library 314-4652 
hawarden@hurunuilibrary.govt.nz 

 

 

Apologies for the Library not being open last Friday.  
There was a district-wide staff shortage and our relieving librarian 
was not available! 

During most of the school holidays there will be a relieving librarian 
working at Hawarden.  The Nintendo Wii will be set up.  There will 
also be a display of Science Fair projects. 

During the holidays Free Internet access is available with our 
APNK computers but Free WiFi will not be available . 

The Canterbury Migrants Centre closed on 24 May, so we no longer 
have the Migrant Times.  The website is still on-line with back copies 
available to read. themigranttimes.org.nz 

Through our library you have free access to items from all 
Hurunui Libraries.  You can collect and return items from any 
library to Hawarden.  Outside library hours you can access 
eBooks, eAudiobooks, eNewspapers and eMagazines, free, with 
your library card number and the right app on your phone and/or 
tablet. 
Library staff can help get you set up and show you how to use any 
of the eThings!! 

Library Holiday Hours 
Tue, Wed, Fri - 10am to 2pm  

Normal opening hours resume Monday 24 July  



Douglas Quigley D Grade 280.09 4th 

Martin Quigley D Grade 262.03 

Ellesmere Champs 2nd July 2017 

Darryn Quigley A Grade 297.19 1st 

Katrina Quigley A Grade 297.16 2nd 

James McIlraith B Grade 285.11 

Ashley Marsh  C Grade 292.14 1st 

Douglas Quigley D Grade 282.08 3rd 
 

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF, COMING TO WAIPARA 

Last weekend in August. 

Details to follow.  

 

STAR & GARTER HOTEL, WAIKARI 

Wednesday – Mid week roast $15 

Thursday – Happy hour 5.00pm-7.00pm 

$15 Lunches available Thurs- Sun from 11.00am-2.00pm 

Saturday night meat pack raffle $2 ticket, 1st, 2nd & 3rd prizes.  

Quiz night every 1st Thursday of the month, next 6th July at 
7.30pm, $10 per team & great prizes. 

Housie night (cash & Jackpot) every 3rd Thursday of the month,  

next 20th July at 7.15 

Keep an eye out and like us on Facebook for what`s happening 
next at the Star including Car boot/garage sale, Big plate, Burger, 

Grills and two meal deal specials. 

Please note new winter opening hours; 

Mon- 4-11pm, Tues-3-11pm, Wed 3-11pm, Thurs 12- late,  

Fri 12- late,  Sat 12-late, Sun 12- late 

Courtesy vehicle available, call 314 4045 to book. 

 

2 DAY WORKPLACE FIRST AID COURSE  

8.30am – 5.30pm Friday 28th July  

& 8.30am – 12.45pm Friday 4th August  

Phone 03 315 8306 or 03 315 8272 

or email  amuri.stjohn@gmail.com 

Time to restock First Aid Kits  

 

 

MISSING  

Missing Green (Barraband) Parrot called Dolly, from the High 
Street area in Hawarden. Please let Wendy in the 4 Square know 
of any sightings. Missing since Wednesday 5th July afternoon. 

FOR SALE 

Medium Square Lucerne Bales Phone 03 314 4320. 

Pea Straw For Sale Medium squares, $60 per bale.  Phone Lisa  

Earl 314 4173 or 021 265 8568. 

 

ADVERTISING 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

HARWOOD FENCING 

 OPERATING IN THE HURUNUI AREA 

 ALL FARM FENCING AND REPAIRS 

POST & RAIL FENCING 

POST DRIVING 

EXPERIENCED OWNER/OPERATOR 

BASED IN WAIKARI 

 PH IAN  0274 344 976 

 

Please look on the website 
www.waikarihealth.co.nz  for the month’s 
roster of who is on duty. Generally Dr Sword is 
here every week day except Monday when Dr 
Racle is on duty. 

After Hours There is always a doctor or rural nurse specialist on 
call - please phone the Health Centre on the number below during 
normal business hours and after hours and you will be directed to 
the appropriate assistance. The After Hours calls are managed by 
HML (Homecare Medical Ltd) who will assess your needs and 
advise your best course of action.  The on call clinician is able to 
access patient records, if required, to improve patient safety. 

HPV Vaccine  This is now funded (FREE) for both males and 
females. 9-26 years of age. HPV immunisation protects against 
infection from the types of HPV that cause most cervical, anal 
and genital cancers, as well as some mouth and throat cancers. 
Please phone the practice nurse if you have any questions about 
the vaccination programme. 

Earthquake Recovery Team If you would like to talk to someone 
about your experience and ongoing anxiety/stress there is a 
service operating in our area which could see you free of charge. 
There are also people available who can help you navigate through 
insurance and other issues.  Please phone the Health Centre if we 
can assist you in connecting with these services. 

Respiratory Illness Review Are you a smoker or ex-smoker over 
40 and do you have more than your fair share of coughs and get 
out of breath easily? If the answer is Yes please ring us and ask for 
a respiratory questionnaire. 

Dietician Janice Bremer – has a clinic 3 August at Waikari – please 
talk to the practice nurse if you are interested in a referral. 

Green Prescription – need help with being active over the winter 
months? We have a local co-ordinator who can support you . 

Julia Home – Podiatrist next clinic 21st July.  Free for over 65 
year olds. 

Equipment Amnesty – we are missing some crutches.  If you have 
these items please return as soon as possible. 

Gold Coin Donation For Admission, All Welcome  
for ACC and Medical visits for enrolled patients.  

Flu Vaccine  This is now available and is free for; pregnant women, 
people with certain chronic conditions and for people 65 years 
and over. Also for children under 18 who are registered at a 
Hurunui Practice (earthquake recovery).  Please make an 
appointment with the nurse. 

Shingles Vaccine (Zostavax) is available for people over the age 
of 50. It costs $200 and we have some available , please phone the 
nurse if you are interested in more information about this. 

Drivers Licence medicals – people need a medical to renew their 
licence at age 75,80 and every two years after that. Truck and Bus 
licences are renewed every five years and once you turn 65 it is 
annual. Please advise the receptionist if you are booking a drivers 
licence medical. 

Physiotherapy  Ben Cameron of Physio South is at the Health 
Centre on Tuesday and Friday mornings.  A doctor’s referral is 
not required.  Ph 03 3374832  to make an appointment at Waikari. 

Waikari Health Centre Ph 03 3144 506. In an Emergency dial 111. 

Website www.waikarihealth.co.nz  Find and like us on Facebook  

You can now book appointments with us online – click the Make an 
appointment button on our website.  

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE  
I am available for ministerial duties including:   

* certifying documents,   
* witnessing documents and signatures,   

* swearing oaths, declarations,   
* affidavits and affirmations, etc.   

Please phone to make an appointment.   
Richard Todd 314-4090.  


